SAN JOAQUIN COUNTY
MOSQUITO & VECTOR CONTROL
DISTRICT

January 31, 2000

Gary Langston, Representative
SEIU Local 790

37 Hunter Square Plaza
Stockton, CA 95202

Dear Gary:

Per your request of 1/24/00 for a recent copy of the most recent salary and
benefits survey of member agencies of the Mosquito and Vector Control Association,
please find enclosed a report on floppy disk. Although I do not understand your
request for both copies of the survey as well as the results, what is on the floppy disk
is what I am assuming you have requested. The survey came in both Excel and Word
format, but I was not able to view the Excel format and so it was deleted. You may call
the report’s author Mr. Jim Wandersheid at (707) 762-2236 for more information if
necessary.

Regarding your question of whether the information in this report was used by
Blanning and Baker, it is assumed it was not, since the Blanning and Baker study was
completed prior to the issuance of the most recent salary survey by MVCAC.

Regarding vour comments on the Union’s previously noted concerns of the
Blanning and Baker study, I met recently with Chris Voight to discuss further the
aspects of previous negotiations, as well as the Blanning and Baker report, and it is
understood that the District and Blanning and Baker will be working on these matters
during the next several months. Any need to meet and confer will be at the direction
of the Board of Trustees, but it is assumed that the District and SEIU will be
establishing a meeting schedule to discuss past and present contract items.

Do not hesitate to contact me at 982-4675 if you have any questions or need
additional information.

Sincerely,

John R. Stroh
Manager

CC:  Chris Voight, Blanning & Baker
Chris Eley, District Legal Counsel
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